
 

 

 

 

 

St Ollie’s Building Update  
19th February 2021 

 

If you have been watching the progress of the new build from Beauvardia St, you would now see that 

we have a middle floor, and ceiling for our bottom level Library. Our students, particularly the Year 3 

students, have been watching the building move quite quickly from a single level, to now a dual level 

building, following the ground floor slab concrete pour three weeks ago. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The weather does, however, continue to create barriers for our builders, as they are attempting to 

make up time for the delayed slab pour as a result of Christmas rain and the lockdown in January. 

Regardless of the weather this week, InSite have been working to ensure that the second slab pour, 

which will become the floor of the Administration first floor, continues to go ahead, as soon as 

possible. This afternoon, InSite have confirmed that the building is ready for this concrete pour, which 

will occur from 6.30am on Monday 22nd February – this coming Monday morning. 

Monday’s concrete pour is slightly more problematic than the one we had three weeks ago. Our school 

community will need to make the following allowances on Monday morning at Drop-Off time, as a 

result of the cement trucks being onsite from 6.30am. These allowances are only relevant for morning  

 



 

Drop-off on Monday 22nd February. The concrete pour will be completed and changes to traffic 

conditions will no longer be a concern by Monday afternoon. 

 

Beauvardia St Drop-Off Zone  

§ Beauvardia St will have traffic controllers onsite to support vehicles travelling in both 

directions.  

§ The school Drop-off Zone in Beauvardia St will be open and supervised by school staff 

on Monday morning, however, due to the limitations of the traffic flow in Beauvardia 

St, there will be delays in vehicles being able to access this zone. Traffic controllers 

onsite will be directing cars to the zone – please be patient if you intend to use 

Beauvardia St to drop students off. 

§ Students who walk to school, from Stanton St and into Beauvardia St, will be escorted 

into the school grounds via the Church Driveway by school staff. 

§ Students who walk to school, from Molloy Rd and into Beauvardia St will continue to 

be able to use the bottom gate on Beauvardia St to enter the school grounds.  

 

Camelia St Drop-Off Zone 

§ Camelia St will have no changes made to traffic flow, however, please be aware that 

there may be additional vehicles using this Drop-Off Zone as a result of the changed 

traffic conditions on Beauvardia St. 

§ Additional staff will be supporting students exiting cars on Camelia St to ease 

increased traffic in this Drop-off zone. 

 

We appreciate your patience with regards to these changes, and we look forward to sharing more 

images of the build in our next Building Update. 

 

 

 
  


